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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax     (225) 387-4742







December 13, 2017





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at the Office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, December 13, 2017.  President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order.  President John Grezaffi declared a quorum present, and Mrs. Janice Jarreau called the roll.  The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Glenn Angelle


Iberia

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee 
Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Karen Jewell


Iberville

Moise LeBlanc


St. Martin



Harry Marionneaux


Iberville 
Earl Matherne


Assumption
Jody Meche



St. Martin

Absent: 

Pamela Burleigh


St. Landry 

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge
Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee 

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING


Cecil Tessier


Assistant Executive Director

Richard Sparks


Levee Board Operations Superintendent

Antonio German


CPRA

William Tyson


Executive Director

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist
Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst

Will Tyson



Executive Director

                                                                    * * * * *
President Grezaffi asked for public comments.  Hearing none, he proceeded with the agenda of the meeting.

                                                                    * * * * *
The board reviewed the minutes of the November 1, 2017 board meeting.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the November 1, 2017 Board Meeting as presented, and to publish the minutes in the official journal.  Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that per their request at the last board meeting, he checked with other levee districts to see what they charge for fence permits.  There was a wide range of pricing.  The board asked that this be discussed at their next meeting.
                                                                    * * * * *
A meeting of the Insurance/Finance Committee of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, November 8, 2017, at the Board Office in Port Allen, Louisiana.  Chairman Daniel Hebert called the meeting to order.  The following members were present:

Daniel Hebert, Chairman 

Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

Moise LeBlanc, Member

Karen Jewell, Member

Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman

Absent:

John Grezaffi, Ex-Officio Chairman

Also Present:

Commissioner Glenn Angelle

Commissioner Harry Marionneaux

Don Savoie of Simmons & Savoie

John Caro of Brown & Brown

Elizabeth Minvielle of Brown & Brown

Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney

Janice Jarreau, Administrative Program Manager

Crissi Canezaro, Administrative Program Specialist

Kristy Jewell, Human Resource Analyst

Chairman Daniel Hebert advised the committee that Ms. Elizabeth Minvielle of Brown & Brown had another commitment, and asked if her portion of the meeting could be moved to the front of the agenda.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to move her from Item 4 to Item 1.  

1. Discuss supplemental insurance
Ms. Elizabeth Minvielle of Brown & Brown reported that there is an increase of $4,834.20 for the year on the supplemental insurance for our employees.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the renewal of the policy for 2018.

2. Discuss the renewal of Worker Compensation Policy for 2017
Don Savoie with Simmons & Savoie appeared before the committee to discuss the renewal of our worker’s compensation policy.  He said we paid $69,900 last year, and insurance will cost $71,160 this year, since it is adjusted to this year’s payroll.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the renewal of the policy for 2018.

3. Discuss the renewal of General Liability Policy 

John Caro with Brown & Brown discussed the renewal of general liability insurance.  The premium will increase $834, but we will have less automobiles.  There is no change in the premium for property.  We added a Crime & Cyber Coverage Policy last year in July.  He proposed extending that policy until December 31, 2018 so that it is in line with the other coverage.  Commissioner Bill Flynn moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell and unanimously carried to approve the new rate for the General Liability Policy, and to extend the cyber coverage until December 31, 2018.  

Mr. Tyson advised the committee he has not received notice of any increase in health insurance for our employees through the state.  He proposed that we continue to pay 100% of the cost for all our employees. Commissioner Moise LeBlanc moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to approve paying 100% of the cost of health insurance for our employees.

There being no further business to come before the committee, upon motion by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/Daniel Hebert, Chairman



/s/Earl Matherne, 1st Vice Chairman

/s/Karen Jewell, Member



/s/Moise LeBlanc, Member

/s/Bill Flynn, Ex-Officio Chairman






After review, Commissioner Daniel Hebert moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the Insurance/Finance Committee meeting of November 8, 2017 as presented.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Tyson presented a right of entry request from the Corps of Engineers for slide repairs on the West Guide Levee.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Moise LeBlanc and unanimously carried to approve the request.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Tony German of CPRA had no report, but wished the commissioners a Happy Holiday.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney, advised the commissioners that a cooperative endeavor agreement was signed with the West Baton Rouge Parish to construct a bike path on the levee.  Litigation was filed recently, and Mr. Rockforte asked the commissioners to go into executive session to discuss the matter.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to go into executive session.  
                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Spencer Harvey and unanimously carried to go back into open session.

Mr. Nicholas Rockforte recommended the board go forward with the assignment of rights for the West Baton Rouge Parish bike path.  He said we hope this will satisfy the judge’s request as a result of the recent litigation.  The commissioners asked how the parish plans to keep the four wheelers off the levee in this area.  They were advised that Brusly has already set up an ordinance to eliminate them.  Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Kay Jewell and unanimously carried to approve assignment of rights for the bike path to West Baton Rouge Parish, and to authorize President John Grezaffi to sign the document when finalized.

                                                                    * * * * *
Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried to approve the janitorial service contract with Service Master Clean.

Commissioner Harry Marionneaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Jody Meche and unanimously carried to approve the contract with Griffin & Furman to act as the district CPA firm.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Will Tyson reported the Belle River Board Landing attendant resigned; and he would like permission to replace him with Mr. Ron Pasqua, using the same payment arrangement and use of the trailer as compensation.  Commissioner Earl Matherne moved, seconded by Commissioner Harry Marrioneaux and unanimously carried to approve Mr. Tyson’s request.  Mr. Pasqua is a Deputy of the St. Martin Parish Sheriff’s Department.  Since the Sheriffs have indicated they are unable to allow us to use one of his deputies to work as a levee district policeman, Commissioner Glenn Angelle suggested we hire one levee district policeman to establish a presence on the levees. 

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Tyson advised the board that we will need to rebid for aggregate, since the original bidder has gone through a reorganization and split this section from their company.  Commissioner Glenn Angelle moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne and unanimously carried to authorize the staff to rebid the aggregate.

                                                                    * * * * *
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte gave the board an update on the request for an attorney general’s opinion relative to gates on the levee.  He said their office has taken the position that due to pending litigation, they will not issue an opinion.  

                                                                    * * * * *
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Harry Marionneaux and unanimously carried the meeting adjourned.
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

